- School of Education

Dean Raymond Ae Schwegler

Universiily of Kansas

Dear Dean Schweglers

T have been desiring to see you the last few days concerning
Mrs. Josephine Sems, who has & Master's Degree in the School of Educatione

Hrse Sams was JmPhimmtcdm taught at Oak Park High Schoel
in Chicago before she was marriede She has two childrene The situation
became such that it was necessary for her %o returm to teaching again and
she came herc to zecure her faster's Tegree and is now teaching at the
Chapmen, Kensas High Schoole You doubtless remember that she assisted
us with our Conmmity Recreation course last summer. She desires to
return to the mjmrslty this coming summer and assist us ags she did
last sumnere

You will renember that we endeavored to heve iliss Stapleton
placed on the staff so that she might teach the FPlayground Methods eourse
for the G0=hour diplome people last swmere, It is my opinion that we
- gould get Mrse. Sams for a very small cohsideration and T believe she
could do & good jobe In fact, I do not believe we would have to zo to
the Budget Comnittee because, together with the Departmental budgetary
allowance given us ,&f we could get some small additional help from Mre
Chandler, I believe 4e could make ite This would erable us to keep the
wonmen?s side open and we would be able to rendsr & real serviece to these
teachers coming in who desire this coursee At least, we could see how
much of an appeel this cowse would have to oulside teacherse

Mrse Sams is & very intelligent womane I do not believe we
wuld suffer in the least by having her offer this coursee The reason
I am writing you at the present time is to see if you are agreeable to
this scheme and if you are, %o see if it is possible tc facilitate
matters so that we might get scme publicity or atl least have the offering
printed in & program after we have received the comsent of the Chancellor
and Adrinistrations

I'nlboghdtammm talk with you, if you fleel this
iamrﬂmhihc

Sincerely yoursy




